

THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS The State Reclamation and Mosquito Control Board NORFOLK COUNTY MOSQUITO CONTROL DISTRICT

144 Production Road, Suite C, Walpole, MA 02081 (781) 762-3681 fax: (781) 769-6436 www.NorfolkCountyMosquito.org



ROBIN L. CHAPELL NORMAN P. JACQUES MAUREEN P. MACEACHERN LINDA R. SHEA RICHARD J. POLLACK, PHD

Commissioners

DAVID A. LAWSONDirector

CAROLINE E. HAVILANDField Operations Manager

September 13, 2021

Dear Dedham Resident,

This letter serves as a courtesy notification from Norfolk County Mosquito Control District

We are planning to conduct an application of a granular mosquito larvicide by helicopter on <u>one day</u> sometime September 20-23 weather permitting, on the wetlands which back up to or are near your property. Please see our website the week of the application to see the exact date. You may notice a low flying helicopter near your home on one of these days. In order to make an accurate application of the granular material, the helicopters need to get quite low to the surface (100-150 feet). They often turn around near or over homes. The operation will last less than an hour in Dedham. We apologize in advance for any inconvenience this may cause.

The product used in this application is VectoLex FG, a bacterial larvicide (*bacillus sphaericus*) on a granular corn cob base. It is **not** a liquid spray. It is non-toxic to people and pets. It is only toxic to mosquito larvae.

We are specifically targeting the <u>Cattail Mosquito</u> (Coquilletidia perturbans), which is quite unique among mosquitoes. It attaches to the roots of emergent vegetation below the water surface to obtain oxygen. This mosquito emerges in late June through the month of July, and is a common evening biting mosquito in many parts of the U.S., including your area. After obtaining blood from an animal/person, the mosquito lays eggs in the wetlands and the eggs hatch into new larvae in late summer. They then overwinter as larvae and emerge as adults the following summer. Since they currently are in the larval stage, we can target them at this time to prevent an emergence next summer. Almost all other species of mosquito in the area remain as eggs over the winter, and this application will not control them. The Cattail Mosquito is considered a vector of Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) and is also a significant nuisance to people.

A nearby surveillance trap that we operate during the summer frequently catches these mosquitoes. We hope to reduce the numbers of this mosquito species and see the results in the trap next year. If it is highly effective in reducing the numbers of this particular mosquito, we hope to repeat and expand this application in years to come.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

David Lawson, Director